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Minutes of the 2008 Annual General Meeting


Held at Luton Regional Sports Centre, Stopsley,  Thursday 23rd October 2008

The Chairman, Tony Green opened the meeting and welcomed those present, approximately 64 members and Valerie Woods from the MS Therapy Centre, Bedford. 

2. Apologies

Apologies were given for D Young, D Hardwick, L Debnam, J Bushby, M Chew, J Chapman, G Taylor, T Taylor, A Sugars, I Webb, D Mullins and C Jeffries.

3. Previous Minutes

No matters arising from the Minutes of 2007, which were accepted as true record.  Proposed by B Taber and seconded by C Lamont.

4. Chairman’s Report

It is my privilege to address you as Chairman in the 26th year of the club’s history. I feel this year has been one of the most successful in the development of the club and in the performances of all the club members.

Again the club has seen a sustained growth in membership. From 156 members to 208 The main contributory factor for this again has been another successful beginner’s course. Nobody was more surprised than me when 83 beginners attended the first evening. Although the success and friendliness of the club continues to be know locally. That is down to all of you. Still hardly a week goes by without an enquiry or new person attending the club.

After last year’s growth in the number of coaches, a greater range of coaching and  speed work has been consistently offered. All the coaches have worked hard in their areas and our level two coaches are offering advice and training schedules to a wider membership range. The work of all the coaches is greatly appreciated. This year one of our members Tom McKeown has attained his level 3 coaching award. Along with this came great praise for the club as a whole from his England Athletics assessor. Thank you also to Martin Mitchell for all the professional advice and treatments he has given to members this year, particularly the training after injury advice. I know it is greatly appreciated.

The performance of our club members where it counts, out there running has been so pleasing. From people completing the beginners course and still putting the effort in run walking, to the numerous personal best achievements, event wins and county championships. We perhaps have the greatest number of County Champions that the club has ever had at all age ranges. The race record sheets will change in the new year so we can recognise year best performances as well as personal bests.

One continuing theme throughout the year has been the team spirit Stopsley Striders have shown at all events throughout the year. From  individual race days through to weekends away, the red vest is a force to be reckoned with and we have shown we can run and compete hard and then socialise with each other. If Carlsberg put on running events it would always have Stopsley Striders competing.

The club also had a very successful cross country season finishing 5th in the league. Again this was down to more members taking part and giving the club strength in depth. This year, during the league runs, there was close competition for  the  Ken Abbott trophies. We have greater interest this year from our newer members. 

I have been so pleased to see the way that club members have supported our own club events, by volunteering for marshalling and other duties, at the races we are involved in, putting on and administering. The Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relays is a testament to that. It is by that commitment the race has retained its Gold Standard.  The rise to this level has been due to the very hard work and commitment over many years by our own Dave Young and John Catlin, form Dunstable Road Runners. Very early on, Dave declared that both he and John were intending to step down after this years race is completed. Following this news and canvassing club members both Matt Thompson & Stuart Harries have expressed an interest in taking the race on and moving it forward. They are learning and will still have the support and advice from Dave & John. I ask that all club members give their fullest support to this year’s event to thank Dave and John for all they have done and to show that Matt & Stuart will be able to carry that support forward with them for 2009. 

Again it has been a privilege to have held the position of Chairman for the past year. But once again the team that forms the committee, Dave Young, Chris McLaren, Ron Knight, Phil Abbitt, Dave Debnam, Matt Thompson, Helen Morris, Breda Haughton and Karen Ashby have supported me and worked tirelessly for you the members. I thank each and every one of them for what they have put back into the club and into running in general.

I make no apology for referring back to the closing comments I have made for the last two years as they remain valid this year.

On behalf of the management committee that has worked with and guided me over the last year, thank you for the trust you have put in us. As long as I hold the position of chairman, all work undertaken will be open to the scrutiny of the club, however we will also manage on behalf of the members. All decisions that have been taken, have been made in the best of faith, and after due consideration. Each committee member has a declared interest in maintaining the standards and good name of the club, by volunteering to undertake the work. I would encourage members during the next year to contribute ideas and get involved in the organisation of events within the club.

Next year it would be nice to see some other members of the club expressing an interest in joining the committee and gradually taking over from some of us in order to bring new ideas and to carry the club forward. A graduated change of committee allowing experience to be passed on can only be good for the continued development of our club.

Thank you for your support over the past year and hoping for your continued support, being given to the new committee in the forthcoming year. Hopefully we can make the 27th  year one to remember for all the right reasons, those being running success for the club and the achievement of individual goals for each of you. 

5. Treasurer’s Report

R Knight reported this year has been a good one for the club and the accounts reflect this which show a healthy balance.  This increase is due to a popular Beginners class (70-80) this year and member attendance regularly of plus 60 on club nights.

Membership subscriptions will remain unchanged for 2008 / 2009

The Treasurer apologised for missing 2007 AGM and leaving the accounts with many questions.

The Chairman said that these accounts show the club is financially healthy and enables the club to be able to support members development if required, and also allow consideration and support team events that promote the Striders spirit of competitive friendship.

2008 Club accounts were accepted, being proposed by R Knight, and seconded by M Mitchell.

6. Captain’s Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Before you all groan and sit back for a long snooze, we have decided this year to make our annual running report a far shorter one than in previous years. Bill has struggled to come to terms with this but we hope that you appreciate that we recognise your running achievements in the monthly reports. Besides Chris Lamont wants to get to the buffet!

But it is that time of year again when we look back over the previous 12 months and see how well, or not so well, we have done. We feel that in all of the 26 years that this club has been established that this year has been one of our best years’, performance wise. Over the last year we have seen Striders take part in events in Canada, Ireland, Holland, Wales, Scotland and France as well as all over England. Louise Peters has represented our club on the county team on three or four occasions throughout the year. During 2008 we have set an extremely high standard and one that will not be easy to match in 2009 – but surely that is our aim! Or hopefully even beat it. As your two captains we feel that with the talent that is coming through, we can do just that.

Here are a few facts so that you know what we have achieved and what we can hopefully build on. We have 12 male and 10 ladies county championships, along with 11 other first place vet winners. Louise Peters has won 8 races including one outright beating all the men. We had 161 PB runs for the year. You can tell Bill was off work for 2 weeks as he sat down and counted them! – sad life! These are the ones that can be counted from the results sheet, so if you did not record yours please make sure you do so in future, it is our only way of keeping a record.

Our year started with a solid cross country performance in both the county and our league. We had approximately 40 Striders competing in marathons throughout the last 12 months and we are delighted say that everybody completed them. Well done to each and everyone of you, it is a tough distance. Next year we can all look forward to seeing a Striders vest on the ladies elite start in London.

During April we got the shock of our lives when we saw the number of people turning up for our Beginners Course! There were over 80 people there on many occasions. We must say well done to all the coaches and their helpers not only for coping with it all but doing a sterling job! We are delighted that more people joined the club this year than in any other previous year. We trust that they will go on to have a successful running career, and we have already spotted some useful talent – running wise I hasten to add! We have also managed to retain our duathlon title with a convincing win at Putteridge Sports Centre this year. Two other successful events were our Alf Brown handicapped run and our Ladies 5k race. In fact July was an extremely busy month for some people who competed in 4 races in eight days! Not something we would recommend but everyone managed to come through injury free thankfully!

As your two captains we would like to thank the committee who have helped us and backed us in everything we have done throughout the year. As we say every year “Captain” is only a name. We are just 2 Striders like the rest of you and if you have any comments or suggestions good or bad we would like to hear from you. We cannot guarantee that we can sort it out but we will certainly try and we WILL give you feedback on your request. Each and every Strider matters to us. We may not be able to remember all your names – but Bill is certainly better than Karen! – but that does not matter. What does matter is that you are enjoying your running and getting out of it what YOU want.

We would also like to thank Martin Mitchell our resident physio who is always on hand to sooth away those aches and pains. By the way Martin “I have a pain …………” seriously though, Martin will be happy to advise on a club night or if he feels it necessary you can make an appointment to see him at his clinic.

Our last thank you is to the coaching team and their helpers. You are always on hand especially when a new runner comes up to the club to guide and advise them. We know how much time coaching can take and appreciate that you sometimes have to give up your own runs to help others. Thank you.

Bill and Karen both feel that they wish to thank each other for their team work. Karen says she can’t do it without Bill and Bill says he can’t do it without her! – The paperwork I think he is referring to! 

So we will end this report – yes see it was MUCH shorter than previous years, -’ wishing everyone GOOD LUCK in 2009, with plenty of PB’s but most importantly stay injury free and enjoy your running! 

7. Charity

The Striders nominated Charity for 2007/2008, proposed by Paulene Plater and Colin Smith was Bedfordshire & Northamptonshire MS Therapy Centre, and Striders welcomed their representative, Valerie Woods, to receive a cheque for £1100 from funds raised during the year.

Valerie thanked Striders for choosing to support the charity and congratulated the club the amount raised.  She went on to say that the Centre does not receive any official support and has to raise it’s own funds, requiring £250,000 per annum to run.  There are approx 1000 patients who attend the centre, with 350 visits per week.  This money will enable the Centre to purchase a specialist Flotron machine, which massages patients limbs.

Helen Morris proposed the charity for 2008/09 as the East Anglian Air Ambulance.  A helicopter is shared between Cambridgeshire and Bedfordshire, for which the charity was started in 2001.  The charity receives no official funding, relying on the public donations to cover the cost of £3,000,000 per year.  The though was that runners are often out of the reach of conventional ambulances, and if there were an accident then the Air Ambulance may have to be called out.

Nomination was seconded by Tony Green and passed with a show of hands from the floor.

8. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

Proposal seconded by Helen Morris.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam and Dave Young are re-elected as Vice Presidents for 2008/09

9. Election of New Committee

The existing committee are standing for re-election with no opposition.  Tony Green proposed that those standing for committee election be  voted “on block”.

Show of hands from floor endorsed this proposal with no objections therefore all persons nominated are elected to the Committee.

Committee for 2007/08

Chairman:


Tony Green

Secretary:


Chris McLaren

Treasurer:


Ron Knight

Mens Captain:

Bill Barrett

Ladies Captain:

Karen Ashby

Committee members


Phil Abbitt

Dave Debnam

Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson

Dave Young

10. A.O.B.

Luton Marathon marshalling was raised by Stuart Harries.  There is positive feedback each year regarding the event and marshals, and without marshals the event cannot go ahead.  Stuart requested that people would commit to supporting the marathon which is a Gold Standard event which we aim to keep.  

Club Web-site.  Chris Lamont thanked Dave Debnam for his efforts in maintaining  the club website and the addition of the club records and personal best pages


Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:20 p.m.
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